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*****PLANDOME HEIGHTS – NEWS***** 
Mayor Kenneth C. Riscica meets with 

Congressman Tom Suozzi and 3rd District Mayors 
 Discuss Federal and Local Issues 

 
May 12, 2025 – Congressman Tom Suozzi invited the Mayors from his 3rd Congressional 
District to meet with him on Monday, May 12, 2025, at Chelsea Mansion in Muttontown.  
The purpose of the meeting was to update the Congressman on local issues and receive an 
update from him on the national issues of our time.  Mayor Kenneth C. Riscica attended the 
meeting along with 20 other Mayors from The Villages of Flower Hill, Plandome Manor, 
Baxter Estates, Manorhaven, North Hills, East Hills and Williston Park among others. 

The Mayors gave the Congressman updates on local issues in our communities.  Suggestions 
were made and opportunities identified for follow up.  Then the Congressman briefed the 
Mayors on his activities in Washington and on national issues.  Border, immigration, 
sanctuary cities, public safety, women’s sports, the reconciliation bill, air traffic noise as well 
as environmental and other matters were significant topics. Given the divisions in the nation, 
the discussion was candid, spirited, respectful and lasted nearly 2 hours.  Tom has now 
elevated his participation in the bi-partisan “Problem-Solver’s Caucus” in the Congress; he is 
now the Chairman of that body.   
 
In all, the meeting was informative and productive.  Tom is considering inviting the Mayors 
to meet with him in Washington. 
 
Mayor Riscica commented: “We appreciate our congressman taking time to hear the voices 
of our communities and to update us on developments that affect our residents.” 

 
Congressman Suozzi (top center) with Mayors including Mayor Riscica (center left) 


